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PREP/GRADE 1/GRADE 2 ATHLETICS DAY – FRIDAY 10th NOVEMBER 

Tomorrow is our junior grades athletics day.  We are aware of the forecast for high temperatures and will be 

monitoring this throughout the day and will adjust or cancel the program as required. Students will be sat in 

shaded areas between events or whilst waiting for events.  All students are required to wear a SunSmart hat 

and clothing, including no singlet tops and they must have their shoulders covered.  In line with being 

SunSmart, we request parents apply 50+ sunscreen to their child prior to coming to school and send the   

sunscreen in their bag so the students can reapply at recess and lunch time.  This should occur even if your 

child is not participating in the athletics day tomorrow. Children need to be able to apply their own sunscreen 

as staff are not permitted to do so.  All students need to bring a water bottle and wear appropriate footwear 

for the athletics day.  Any students without a hat or appropriate clothing will sit in the shade and spectate.       

Students will be reminded by teachers to regularly have a drink of water and sit in the shade.  Parents are 

most welcome to come and cheer for their child and enjoy watching the events. If deemed too hot in the   

afternoon, the presentation will be held over until our Monday morning assembly. A very big THANKYOU in 

advance to Mrs. Muccignat and Mrs McArthur for all their hard work in planning and organising the day.   

 

REMEMBRANCE DAY SERVICE 10th NOVEMBER 

Tomorrow from 2.45pm we will hold our Remembrance Day service on the basketball courts.  If deemed too 

hot outside, this will become an internal assembly for our students and parents are welcome to sit outside and 

listen.   

ACT ING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  

 

 

LAST DAY OF TRADE FOR CANTEEN WILL BE 

FRIDAY 8TH DECEMBER  



 

PFA FUN RUN – MONDAY 27th NOVEMBER 

Our Parents and Friends Association have planned a whole school fundraising event for Monday 27th  

November – a school Fun Run. Students are encouraged to fundraise for the event, dress up for the day in 

their favourite costume/colours and enjoy a great day with their friends. There will be prizes awarded for 
various categories and the Fun Run times for the grade levels participation will be outlined soon. Parents are 

most welcome to come and cheer on the day.  The emphasis is on having fun for everyone! 
 

TIK TOK  

We been made aware of some students accessing Tik Tok accounts which have the Berwick Lodge logo  

and/or a photo/video of Mr. Grossek.  As with all technology, we encourage parents to monitor what your  

children are accessing at home as students may think they are in contact with friends but in actual fact, they 

may be communicating with complete strangers.  The age to access Tik Tok is 13 years of age which most of 

our students are under this age. We appreciate families assisting with monitoring what children are accessing 

on line to keep everyone safe.  
 

SAVE THE DATE – COMMUNITY AFTERNOON - MONDAY 27th NOVEMBER 

We are planning to have an afternoon to celebrate our school year with the whole school community.    

Families will be welcome to visit classrooms from 3pm and see their child’s work and participate in other  

activities outside.  We encourage all families to bring a picnic afternoon tea to enjoy with friends. Our   

teachers will be in attendance until 4.30pm. Further information will be provided over the next few weeks. 

We look forward to celebrating our wonderful year with our school community.  
 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESIONS (FAQs) 

Q. Are you still accepting enrolments for 2024?  

A. Yes we are.  If you have family or friends who haven’t enrolled for 2024, please ask them to contact the school 

for further information and to organise a personal tour. 
  

QUOTABLE QUOTE: 

“Life is like riding a bicycle. To keep your balance you must keep moving.”  Albert Einstein 
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DIARY DATES: 

 
Prep - 2 Athletics Day    Friday 10th November  

Grade 4 Camp      Wednesday 15th Nov - Friday 17th Nov 

Prep Craftpower Woodwork Incursion  Wednesday 22nd November  

Grade 5 Camp      Wednesday 22nd Nov -  Friday 24th Nov 
Fundraising Fun Run      Monday 27th November  

Community Afternoon    Monday 27th November  

Grade 6 Camp     Wednesday 13th Dec - Friday 15th Dec 

Grade 6 Graduation     Monday 18th December 

 

NOTICES AND PAYMENTS DUE: 
 

Grade 6 Graduation Bear     Friday 10th November 

Grade 6 Graduation Permission   Monday 13th November  
Grade 6 Camp Dietary Requirements  Friday 17th November 

Prep Craftpower Woodwork Incursion  Friday 17th November  

Grade 6 Camp Balance    Wednesday 22nd November 



 

LOST PROPERTY  

The lost property bins are over-flowing. The clothing will be sorted and placed along the 

corridor next week. Please check if your child has any missing items of clothing and have 

a look at the items along the main corridor. Named items will be returned to their  

rightful owners. Thank you for your assistance. 

 

 
ANGLICARE VICTORIA 

Online | Parenting Anxious Children 

Time: 12:30 - 2:30pm Price: FREE - BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL Contact: ParentZone  

EasternPhone:03 9721 3646 

Do you want to feel less overwhelmed and find more positive ways to deal with your 

child’s anxious feelings? Learn strategies and get some tools and tips to help them cope. 

DATE: Tuesday 21st November 

TIME: 12:30PM – 2:30PM 

WHERE: Online 

COST: FREE! 

To book for any or all of these workshops:  

Questions: Contact ParentZone Eastern on 9721 3646 

 

 
CRAZY HAIR DAY 

Last week, the Junior School Council organised a crazy hair day. There were hairstyles of 

all different designs, shapes, and colours with a few amazing wigs. It was great to see so 

many children involved and the effort they put in to create their hair masterpieces. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Angela Maskery and Sharyn King 



 

NOTE TO PREP-GRADE 2 FAMILIES 

A reminder that the Prep-Grade 2 athletics day is to be held tomorrow, Friday 10th 

November beginning at approximately 9:15am. Students are encouraged to wear their 

house colours on the day to support their house team. Due to the warm conditions, 

students must wear their hats and bring plenty of water to drink. Please make sure all 

drink bottles are labelled with name and grade.  

 

It is advisable that students have sunscreen applied in the morning before 

school and bring their OWN sunscreen to school so that they can reapply 

this in the recess and lunchtime breaks.  Teachers are not allowed to provide or 

apply sunscreen to students.  No singlet or tank tops to be worn - shoulders must be 

covered.  

 

Parents are more than welcome to come and spectate, but must stand out of the way 

of event areas and behind fenced areas to not interfere with the running of the events. 

Parents must also leave the school grounds during recess and lunchtime 

breaks. 

 

There will be an assembly being held at the conclusion of the day at approximately 

2:45pm to announce the winning house followed by a Remembrance Day assembly at 

3pm. 
 

 

 

 

 

Thank you, 

Kylee Muccignat & Ali McArthur 

P.E teachers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Fundraising Fun Run is Back! 

 
On Monday the 27th November we will be holding our Annual Fun Run. This is one of 

our biggest Fundraisers for the school. 
 

Kids will get a free 

icy pole on the day. 

 
Forms will be handed out soon for each child to start raising money. 

 

We would also appreciate any parent helpers on the day; for setting up and handing 

out icy poles to each grade. If you are willing to help on the day please send an email 

to pfa@berwicklodgeps.vic.edu.au with your name, child’s name and grade, and the 

times that you are available. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Looking ahead to 2024 
 

Do you, or someone you know own a small business? 

Looking ahead to Mother/Father’s Day stalls next year. 

 

We would like to put out the word to small business owners, for gift ideas for our 

 

Mother’s Day stall and our Father’s Day stall for 2024. 

Normally we aim to find gift ideas that are around the $3.00 mark or under. 

So, if you know of anyone who sells products/items within this range, please send us 

 

an email to pfa@berwicklodgeps.vic.edu.au 

We would love to hear from you! 

 

 

Regards, 

Bek (PFA President) 



 



 

Our Library is looking amazing with loads of new books currently being added to the shelves. Thank you to 

everyone who donated books this year, the students are really enjoying reading these new books. 

 

We will be undertaking our annual stocktake during December. Please make sure that ALL 

library books are returned by the 24th of November. Stocktake will begin on the 27th of  

November. This will allow time so we can scan, count and sort everything out for 2024. We 

have some exciting new changes on the way… 

 

Issue 8 is now available for ordering. This catalogue has lots of sequels to series’, Christmas stories,  

non-fiction books, picture story books and lots of activities. 
 

Have a look through to enter a colouring competition, complete a word search puzzle, find a recipe for a 

MINECRAFT slice, create your own COMIC STRIP and possibly WIN some movie passes to see 

DreamWorks TROLLS BAND TOGETHER! 
 

All orders need to placed before 3.30pm on the 30th November 2023. These will be distributed to  

students asap.  
 

The Gift Function is available for orders to be collected from the office for secret 

surprises. 

 
Happy Reading, 
 

Mrs Tsekouras and Ms Taylor. 

 
 

As part of the RSL’s Remembrance Day Appeal, the JSC Representatives will be  

coming to classrooms at recess and lunch eating times from Thursday 26th  

October and will have badges, wristbands and keyrings for sale.  

 

They range in price from $2 - $5.  

 

All proceeds go the Berwick RSL and the Remembrance Day Appeal.  



 

Parents may bring in food treats to celebrate 

their child’s birthday. 
  

However, this treat must be individually commercially packaged with ingredients  

listed (ie: fun-size chocolate) and distributed to students at the end of the school day.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

If your child forgets their lunch, and a sandwich is 

provided by the canteen, please note that this will 

incur a charge of $2. 

 

The money needs to be handed to the office as 

soon as possible.  

 

 

We would appreciate any donations of  

underwear in its original packaging for our sickbay. Please 

note, these must be brand new. 
 

Do you have any clothing that your child may have 

borrowed from sickbay? 
 

If so, can you please wash and return these 

items as soon as possible. 
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